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Monday 19th December


For Immediate Release


Labour Party slams undemocratic times of Council meetings.





The Galway West Branch of the Labour this week formally calls on the City Council to review the time and frequency of its public meetings. The matter has been of concern to Labours’ City Councillors since it was first discussed during the Summer. Since being implemented it is now clear that the attempts to ‘streamline’ the running of Council business by scheduling the meetings before 5 pm is wholly undemocratic and anti-workers. This start time severely limits attendance from working members of the public and is also serving to exclude Labour Councillor and former Mayor Collette Connolly who is well know for her constant efforts to ensure that all Council business is open to full review by the people of Galway. 





Cllr. Collette Connolly said: “This is yet another effort by the forces within the Council establishment to ensure that any real criticism, be it of policy or procedure, is censured. The time and frequency of the Council meetings may well serve the interests of some Council staff and full-time Councillors but it does nothing to ensure transparency and the full participation of Galway people who are directly effected by the decisions been taken at  these meetings. The time of these meetings ensures that  many people are excluded from attending the meetings, which start in the afternoon and are finished before most people leave work in the evening.”





John Friend-Pereira PRO said: “The era of Council decisions being behind closed doors ended years ago and this attempt to revert to this style of meeting shows just how much pressure public opinion can bring to bear on Councillors when vital decisions on Galway’s future are been made. There is no call whatsoever for Council meetings to be held at times which exclude huge numbers of the public who have jobs, school or college from which they can not easily get time off. When decisions on Waste Management, Housing and Transport are been taken the people have a right to attend.  Any attempts to remove the oversight of the people and exclude them from the decision making process must be resisted by all those who support democracy”
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